THIRTY SIXTH ANNUAL MEETING OF MACTLAC
: Baint Mary e College
Motre Dame, IN

MIMUTES OF THE SATURDAY EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEETIMNG

The Executive Council of MACTLAC was called Lo order by Fresident larry
Funck at 11:03 AM in the President’s Room, Dining Hall on the Saint Marv’s
College Campus, October 29, 1988. O guorum was present.,

ATTENDAMCE: Larry Funck (president), Jerry Fohrig {(past-president), Jack
Crump (president-elect), Forrest Frank (secretary-treasurer), state
representatives! Larry Bcheich (WD), Carolyn Hottley (1A, Fhil BRavs (TN 2
host), Derek Chignell (IL), FRoss Latham (M), Fat Figh M), and invited
visitor Clinton Rila.

Clinton Rila reported about the two discussion groups devoted ta the
concerns of very small (one and two person) chemistry departments.  Roth
aroups had good attendance and lively, enthusiastic discussidns.
Discussion by the Council was very favorable to continue with similar
digcussion groups at next year s meeting. The Council accepted Clinton®s
augoestion that Dale Hugo be designated as co-chair of this Snall
'pepartmént Committes., Fifty dollars was again approved to uee for mailinag
Tcosts.

Larry Funck asked about MACTLAC® s role in political action. Should we

lobby? Some political action has been done in the past. It was agreed
that the Council should return to this issue next vear.

Tt was observed that MACTLAC meetings are not attracting yvounger faculty
members, a serious problem. How can we get them to the meeting? UOne
suggestion was a grant writing workshop.

The meeting was adjouwrned at 12:50 FM.

Fespectfully submitted,

Ll Gla

Forrest Franlk
Secretarv-Treasurer



